
Republic of the Philippines

Department of Energy
(Kagawaran ng Enerhiya)

BACOMC PiUPiMAS

19 May 2025

ENGR. RAUL VENERANDO M. GALANO

Chief Operating Officer
Bohol Light Company, Inc. (BLCI)
Ramon Enerio St., Poblacion 3,
Tagbilaran City, 6300 Bohol

Dear COO Galano;

This refers to the BLCI’s submission of its revised 2025-2034 Distribution Development
Plan (DDP) and Power Supply Procurement Plan (PSPP) to the Department of Energy
(DOE) dated 7 May 2025.

Having reviewed BLCI’s 2025-2034 DDP and PSPP, the DOE confirms that its comments

in the checklist were addressed by BLCI.

In this regard, BLCI is advised to post the above mentioned 2025-2034 PSPP narrative

report, attached as Annex A, in its website within fifteen (15) working days upon
receipt of this letter for it to be considered as the final and accepted BLCI 2025-2034
PSPP and DDPf Please note that non-compliance will void the acceptance of BLCl’s
2025-2034 PSPP and DDP and reversal of the matter will require another acceptance,
including Its justification, from the DOE.

Further, BLCI shall submit to the DOE, through doe.ddpsubmission s@qmail.com. a proof
of compliance of the posting of the said PSPP narrative report in its respective website.

For any further clarification, you may communicate with Ms. Madonna M. Naling, Chief of
the Power Planning and Development Division, who may be reached at email address

doe. ddDsubmissions(p).amail. com.

Please be guided accordingly.

Thank you.

Very truly yours

gMng g. baltazarLUNIN

Director III

Electric Power Industry Management Bureau

Secretary Raphael RM. Lotilla, DOE
Undersecretary Rowena Cristina L. Guevarra, Ph.D.
Assistant Secretary Mario C. Marasigan, CESO III

cc:

’ Pursuant to the DOE Advisory No. 2024-07-001-SEC, ‘Advisory on the Temporary Shutdown of the Department of

Energy (DOE) Competitive Selection Process (CSP) E-based Portal for the Purpose of System Enhancement"

Energy Center, Rizal Drive cor. 34th Street, Bonifacio Global City, Taguig City,

Philippines 1632 Tel. No. (Trunkline)(632)8479-2900


